
Leadership Team-Report for April 12, 2011 
Attendance:  Jack Donner, Dean and Darlene Hall, Rich Joos, Connie and Dennis Strain, Casey 

and Kim Goodson, John Kennedy, Alan Chavez  
Absent: Kim Chavez, Jolee Joos 
 
John Kennedy started the meeting with a discussion of Joshua and prayer requests were taken 
for Tom Tedford, Coral Meisner, Marvin, and John Risse. 
 
The previous minutes were read and approved by the leadership team. 
 
FINANCIAL 

• Sherry Strain had recently traveled to Belen to help Jim learn QuickBooks.  It was voted 
compensate her $300 for her time and travel. 

• The leadership team voted to give John Kennedy a bonus for this quarter of $3000. 
• The leadership team voted to raise Jim Gardner’s salary to $15 an hour. 
• The leadership team voted to raise Lindsey Fink’s salary to $40 a week. 
• The leadership team voted to give mission funds to: 

o $1500 to Samaritan’s Purse for Japanese earthquake relief 
o $1000 to World Vision in support of the youth missions project 
o $100 to Pastor Diaz for the Mexico mission 
o $543 will be used in the church’s benevolence fund. 
o $500 will be given next month to Jim Glunt out of the money given quarterly to 

Desert Reign. 
• The team approved the current finance report. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

• The church members going to Belize will host a silent auction at the church on May 7th. 
• Belen Consolidated Schools rejected the $10500 bid for three portable buildings.  A new 

bid of $7500 for each building has been submitted. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• John Kennedy reported that the movie Appalachian Dawn will be shown at the church on 
May 4th. 

• Casey Goodson gave a report about the condition of the church computer.  The leadership 
team voted to spend up to $1000 for a new computer. 

• Connie Strain reported that the church will need to purchase Bibles for members that are 
graduating this spring. 

• John Kennedy reported that the church was given a two-acre lot in Sausalito Estates. 
• Connie Strain reported that Carla Hall would like to begin a children’s choir group on 

Wednesday nights. 
 

The meeting ended with a closing prayer. 


